

**ĐỀ CƯƠNG ÔN TẬP CUỐI HỌC KỲ I
TIẾNG ANH 7 – NĂM HỌC 2023 - 2024**

I. LISTENING

EX1. Listen and complete

1. While camping, we have a lot of time for _____
2. When camping near the beach, we can build _____
3. We can have dinner by an _____ fire
4. At the campsite, there is no television or _____
5. Name one thing we should bring along when camping: _____

EX2. Listen and write T/F

1. People in Minh's area often have four meals a day.
2. Most of them have lunch at home.
3. Lunch is the main meal of the day in his area.
4. People in his neighbourhood often have rice, fresh vegetables, and seafood or meat for dinner.
5. After dinner, they often have some fruit and green tea.

EX3. Listen to Tom and Linda talking about their community activities last summer. Circle the correct answers.

1. Street painting began _____
A. in the 16th century B. in the 6th century C. in 1994
2. At a street painting event, you can _____
A. buy a painting B. talk to artists C. become an artist
3. The Lake Worth Street Painting Festival happens _____
A. only sometimes B. every month C. every year
4. About _____ artists take part in the Lake Worth Street Painting Festival.
A. 100,000 B. 600 C. 60

II. PHONETICS

Part 1: Circle the letter A, B, C or D to indicate the word whose underlined part differs from the other three in pronunciation in each of the following questions.

1. A. essential B. condition C. fantastic D. station
2. A. machine B. children C. kitchen D. chair
3. A. measure B. occasion C. musical D. usual
4. A. leisure B. sure C. pleasure D. closure
5. A. musician B. special C. exciting D. ocean

- | | | | |
|----------------------------|------------------------|----------------------|----------------------------|
| 6. A. <u>n</u> ation | B. <u>e</u> ducation | C. <u>c</u> reative | D. <u>a</u> ir-conditioner |
| 7. A. <u>c</u> losure | B. <u>s</u> ugar | C. <u>v</u> ision | D. <u>l</u> eisure |
| 8. A. <u>i</u> nconvenient | B. <u>c</u> ountry | C. <u>b</u> arbecue | D. <u>d</u> elicious |
| 9. A. <u>c</u> haracter | B. <u>s</u> chedule | C. <u>m</u> achine | D. <u>s</u> chool |
| 10. A. <u>d</u> ecorate | B. <u>c</u> alendar | C. <u>e</u> ducate | D. <u>m</u> usician |
| 11. A. <u>v</u> olunteer | B. <u>d</u> ocumentary | C. <u>h</u> ydro | D. <u>f</u> lop |
| 12. A. <u>p</u> hone | B. <u>c</u> anon | C. <u>h</u> ome | D. <u>s</u> tone |
| 13. A. <u>c</u> ompass | B. <u>s</u> ofa | C. <u>p</u> oem | D. <u>o</u> verseas |
| 14. A. <u>c</u> omedy | B. <u>a</u> pricot | C. <u>w</u> orkshop | D. <u>j</u> udo |
| 15. A. <u>m</u> ove | B. <u>c</u> onvenient | C. <u>m</u> icrowave | D. <u>c</u> onditioner |

Part 2: Circle the letter A, B, C or D to indicate the word that differs from the other three in the position of primary stress in the following questions

- | | | | |
|---------------------------|------------------------|------------------------|-------------------------|
| 1. A. to <u>f</u> u | B. bi <u>t</u> ter | C. ta <u>s</u> ty | D. en <u>o</u> ugh |
| 2. A. co <u>m</u> pose | B. co <u>n</u> trol | C. o <u>n</u> ion | D. pe <u>r</u> form |
| 3. A. mi <u>n</u> eral | B. le <u>m</u> onade | C. i <u>n</u> strument | D. cha <u>r</u> acter |
| 4. A. tea <u>s</u> poon | B. co <u>m</u> pose | C. pa <u>n</u> cake | D. pe <u>p</u> per |
| 5. A. bu <u>t</u> ter | B. no <u>o</u> dles | C. be <u>b</u> in | D. tu <u>t</u> or |
| 6. A. a <u>r</u> tist | B. pe <u>a</u> ceful | C. o <u>m</u> elette | D. pr <u>e</u> fer |
| 7. A. co <u>l</u> lection | B. co <u>m</u> pulsory | C. pu <u>p</u> petry | D. pe <u>r</u> formance |
| 8. A. la <u>n</u> dscapes | B. mu <u>s</u> ic | C. pho <u>t</u> os | D. de <u>s</u> cribe |
| 9. A. a <u>r</u> tistic | B. ta <u>l</u> ented | C. ga <u>l</u> lery | D. di <u>f</u> ferent |
| 10. A. co <u>n</u> cert | B. pe <u>r</u> form | C. po <u>r</u> trait | D. co <u>n</u> try |

III. LANGUAGE FOCUS.

Part 1. Choose the best answer

- Does your father likephotos?
A. doing B. making C. taking D. having
- The children love beingwith the trees and flowers.
A. indoors B. outdoors C. inside D. outside
- My fathera lot of fish from the river this afternoon.
A. has B. brings C. carries D. catches
- Nick prefers making models towood.
carving B. using C. cutting D. doing
- The Brit School is the most famous___arts school in Britain.
A. perform B. performed C. performing D. performance
- Since the 1970s, the festival in Glastonbury has taken___almost every year and has grown in size.
A. note B. notice C. time D. place
- Dong Ho paintings are made on_____paper with beautiful_____colours.
A. tradition - nature B. traditional - natural
C. traditional - nature D. tradition - natural
- You can see many interesting___in that art gallery.
A. paints B. colours C. portraits D. paper
- Water puppetry___in the 11th century in the villages of the Red River Delta of North Viet Nam.
A. start B. begin C. originated D. formed
- The puppet shows present_____themes of Vietnamese villages.
A. country B. rural C. city D. urban

11. The group is _____ for their albums and tours around the world.
A. well-prepared B. well-known C. well-know D. know-how
12. The performances of puppetry show _____ in the countryside and _____.
A. everyday life - folk tales B. every day life - folk stories
C. everyday life - folk rock D. every day lives - folk people
13. Today, subjects like music and arts are put into the school _____ in Viet Nam.
A. school year B. subjects C. curriculum D. programme
14. Arts are of great _____ in education, especially for young children.
A. important B. importance C. unimportant D. unimportance
15. Classical music is not _____ as pop music.
A. as exciting B. as excited C. exciting D. more excited
16. My brother's taste in art is quite different _____ mine.
A. than B. as C. to D. from
17. The villagers are _____ they were years ago. There is no change at all.
A. as friend as B. as friendly as C. different from D. not as friendly as
18. This year's musical festival is not _____ it was last year.
A. as good as B. as well as C. different from D. worse
19. The _____ is rather older now; however, his acting ability has never been better.
A. composer B. actress C. artist D. actor
20. There _____ cans of orange juice in the fridge.
A. is a lot of B. are any C. is some D. are some
21. Saxophones are used mainly for _____ jazz music.
A. composing B. taking C. playing D. writing
22. I went to the 3D _____ last weekend. The paintings were excellent!
A. movie theater B. concert hall C. opera house D. art museum
23. Which is the national anthem of Vietnam?
A. Tieu Doan 307 B. Chien si Viet Nam C. Tien Quan Ca D. Tien ve Ha Noi
24. **Jack:** Which do you prefer, music or painting?
Chau: I _____ painting. My dream is to become a famous painter.
A. like better B. would like C. want D. prefer
25. The _____ is a stringed musical instrument, with a fretted fingerboard, typically incurved sides, and six or twelve strings, played by plucking or strumming with the fingers or a plectrum.
A. Trumpet B. Piano C. Guitar D. Flute
26. His father was born _____ 1963.
A. on B. at C. in D. among
27. Mr. Jun will meet me at the restaurant _____ 8 o'clock.
A. on B. at C. for D. in
28. **Lan:** What school do you want to visit? **Duong:** _____
A. On Saturday. B. Join some outdoor activities.
C. Nguyen Tat Thanh Lower Secondary School D. The principal and students.
29. Hoa works _____ PCC.
A. on B. at C. for D. in
30. "Would you like to have _____ apple juice?"
A. lots B. a lot C. some D. little

Part 2. Give the correct form of the word in brackets.

1. Tra Giang is one of the most famousof Viet Nam(ACT)
2. The.....she gave last night was fantastic. (PERFORM)
3. I don't like pop music because it is not asas Rock and Roll.(EXCITE)
4. Many people were madeafter the flood. (HOME)
5. PHO is one of thedishes of HaNoi.(TRADITION)
6. We'vebooks and clothes to the children in remote areas.(DONATION)
7. Trumpet is a kind ofinstruments(MUSIC)
8. We should provide good facilities forpeople.(ABLE)

IV. READING

EX1.Read and choose the best answer

BAKING

My grandmother loves making bread and cakes, and is always surprised that the rest of my family never do any baking. So my parents decided they'd take me and my younger sister on a course, so that we could all find out how to make bread - and pizza, our favorite food! We booked our places, and set off for Oakton Farm in the countryside. It was a very long drive, and when we arrived we went straight to bed. The next morning we got up early, fed the ducks on the lake, and looked at the bull in the next field. Then we met our teacher, Michael, who seemed quite strict, and the other parents and children, who were really friendly. The cooking part was brilliant. Michael gave us long white coats to wear, which we all felt a bit silly in. Then we all made bread rolls, mixing flour and water with our hands. My sister kept complaining at first. Then even she started to enjoy it, and to concentrate on following the instructions. Dad made lots of mess, I got flour on the floor and in my hair, and Mum didn't even get angry! I took ages to make my rolls, though. We finally put our initials on the bottom of each roll, then made some pizzas and decorated them, which was fun. And we didn't even have to do the washing-up! For something to do while the pizzas were cooking, we all went for a swim in the lake. It was fantastic. Then we went back inside and ate our pizzas. They were the best we'd ever tasted!

1. What is Sam trying to do in the text?
 - A. explain how to bake cakes
 - B. discuss the importance of knowing how to cook
 - C. describe how he enjoyed a day with his family
 - D. inform readers about life on a farm
- 2.Sam's parents took the children to Oakton Farm because they wanted them to
 - A. learn a new skill.
 - B. make something for their grandmother.
 - C. spend time in the countryside.
 - D. meet other people the same age.
2. What do we learn about Oakton Farm?
 - A. It had lots of animals living there.
 - B. It was far from where they lived.
 - C. It was just like Sam expected.
 - D. It was run by a friendly man.
3. What does Sam say about his cooking experience?
 - A. He was better at it than his sister.
 - B. He liked wearing the clothes he was given.

C.He could be untidy without getting into trouble

D.He was the first to finish.

EX. Read the passage and write answers to the questions

Westminster High School is a famous school in England. It is in the heart of London, next to the Houses of Parliament. The school has some modern facilities such as a new sports hall, a golf course, a science centre, a large theatre, and a music centre.

There are 740 students in the school. They are intelligent and hard-working. To attend the school, they have to pass an entrance exam and an interview. All students have to take final exams in science, maths, English, literature, and French or German. They also take part in some outdoor activities such as playing golf, growing flowers or rowing on the Thames.

1. Where is Westminster High School?

2. What facilities does the school have?

3. What are the students like?

4. What do the students have to do to attend the school?

5. What outdoor activities do they take part in?

V.WRITING

Part 1. Rewrite the sentences without changing the meaning as the first one.

1. She is more beautiful than her younger sister. (as)

2. They studied English in 2004. (make a question for underlined part)

3. I didn't have time to collect stamps as when I was in primary school. (make a question with *What*)

4. Did you often go to the beach when you lived in Nha Trang? (Answer the question with *No*)

5. The market does not have any carrots. (There)

Part 2. Complete each of the following sentences using the cues given. You can change the cues and use other words in addition to the cues to complete the sentences.

EX1:

1. There/ be/ many/ tasty drink/ Vietnam/ like/ fresh coconut/ sugar cane juice.

→

2. These drinks/ be/ cool/ it/ be/ good/ drink/ hot days.

→

3. It/ be/ also easy/ make/ these drinks/ coconut/ sugar cane.

→

4. cool/ tasty flavour/ make/ drinkers/ refresh quickly.

→ _____
 5. Many people/ drink/ coconut/ sugar cane juice/ regularly.
 → _____

EX 2:

1. I/ very/ happy/ hear/ that/ you/ be/ Viet Nam/ again.
→ _____
2. I/ want/ invite/ you/ see/ an exhibition/ modern sculptures.
→ _____
3. Be/ Sunday morning/ suitable/ you?
→ _____
4. The exhibition/ begin/ 9 a.m./ so/ let's meet/ 8.45 a.m./ outside the Arts Centre.
→ _____
5. I/ hope/ we/ have/ a happy time/ there.
→ _____

VI. SPEAKING

1. Introduction	- Introduce about yourself: Name/ hobbies/school....
2. Topic speaking	Unit 3: Community service
	1. List some volunteer activities that people do and the reason why people volunteer. 2. Have you ever done volunteer work? What are they? How did you feel? 3. Think about a problem that your community is having -What do you want to do to help solve that problem? 4. What is community service? Name some community services in Viet Nam.
	Unit 4: Music and Art
	1. Name some musical instruments you know. Do you play any of them? If so, what do you play? 2. Do you think music and art should be compulsory subjects at school in Viet Nam? Why?/ Why not? Do you think what music and art help us? 3. What kind of music do you like? Why? 4. Tell sth you know about a traditional art form in our country. 5. Tell sth about a famous artist/ singer/ composer..... you know.
	Unit 5: Food and drink
	1. Name some food and drinks.. 2. What's your favourite food /drink? How does it taste? When do you often eat/ drink it? 3. What food can you cook? Tell the way to make a kind of food or drink you like. 4. Do you like eating "Pho"? Tell sth that you know about "Pho"? 5. What's the most popular food/ drink in your neighborhood? Tell sth that you know about it. 6. Imagine that you are at the market and you want to buy some things. Acting out the dialogue between you (the customer) and your friend (the seller) (p.39- W.B)